REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Monday 3rd July 2017
At Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), C Ward (Vice Chair), D Rushbrook, I Case, S Pittam, J Ball, J Lester, R Grattan, P Bilverstone, R Holt and A Thompson. Parish Clerk C Dickson.
3 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-07)  Apologies for Absence

County Councillor B Iles, District Councillor G Nurden and the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee C Bradbury
2-07)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

Cllr Rushbrook declared an interest in item 16; she is on the PCC.
3-07)  Minutes of Previous Meeting

DCllr Nurden sent in a query about the wording of item 09-06. It was agreed by all who were at the meeting that the minutes be amended and will be signed at the next meeting.
4-07)  Matters Arising

· The Clerk has had contact from the Environment Agency regarding the phone number on the sign on the slipway on Riverside.  The phone number has changed but an automated response lets callers know that they need to redial changing the first 08 to 03.
· The Clerk gave an update on the Highways issues that have been reported.  Cllr Bilverstone commented that the verges have been cut very professionally this year and it was agreed a letter should be sent commending the workmen.
· The Clerk presented a quote to the Council for a No Overnight Camping or Caravans sign for the Riverside car park.  Cllr Pittam reported to the Council that signage was mentioned at the Village Plan meeting.  It was decided to wait for Ingham Pinnock Consultants report on whether more or fewer signs are needed around the village.

· Cllr Rushbrook informed the meeting that a drainage lorry had been seen on Station Drive and it is assumed the drains have been cleared.  It was doubted that this would solve the flooding problem but judgement will be reserved until the next heavy rain.

Public Participation 
There were no reports from County Councillor Iles or District Councillor Nurden.
Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury sent the following report: the play equipment inspection for July will be completed in the next week. Disappointingly there has been vandalism at the Village Hall over the weekend of Friday 16th to Monday 19the June.  Two new notice board covers have been smashed and the pavilion door panel was kicked in.

The Cash Bingo jackpot was not won so now stands at £190 in 49 numbers or less.  The Quiz in June raised £105 pounds which will go towards the light and sound fund. The Village Fete is on the 16th July, the main area attractions will be vintage and classic cars and dog agility.  Street Dancers, by Drury Academy, and Reedham Primary School dance and orchestra will also be performing.
Public
A report was received that the Permissive Path walk on the 17th June was attended by 60 people and raised a further £179.
5-07) Planning Applications
a) BA/2017/0207/FUL - Land at the Marshes - 10 scrapes.  There were no objections.  Cllr Lester confirmed it was a well thought out proposal.

b) 20170906 - The Dolls House, 39a Witton Green NR13 3HH - single storey rear extension.  There were no objections.
6-07)
Update by the Tree Warden and for HLF Grants
Cllr Lester reported no updates for the Tree Warden or HLF Grant.  There is Ash dieback in the village with some small branches being shed.  
7-07)  Update for Allotments
Cllr Bilverstone confirmed there are handrails on 2 of the 3 accesses to the dyke.  A board in the bottom of the dyke has been pegged down.  The Clerk asked Cllrs Bilverstone and Pittam to report the state of the handrails to each Parish Council meeting to comply with the insurance requirements.

There is one bee hive left but it was reported that one hive had a lot of dead bees.  Extensions were added to the other 2 hives and these have been removed. 
The allotment holder of plot 11a has moved to Norwich.  Cllr Bilverstone will get confirmation of whether he intends to continue using the plot.  It needs some work to get it back to a useable state.
8-07) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Permissive Path 

The agreement between the Parish Council and Mr Mutten has been signed. The Clerk drafted a letter stating the Parish Council will provide signs at each end of the Permissive Path to say dogs must be kept on a maximum 2 m lead, and providing contact details for Cllrs Hale and Ward. 
It was reported that Kirsten Hughes, the Economic Development Manager at BDC, has the specifications for the bridge.  The Clerk will ask her for a copy.  There are apparently several options planned from a basic bridge to a boardwalk. Cllr Bilverstone reported that he spoke to some BDC workmen at the riverbank who were also looking at putting in a boardwalk.

Cllr Hale will check with Mr Mutten when he will be digging out the dyke.

b) Footpath entrance at the bottom of the field
Cllrs Case has trimmed back the undergrowth as far as he could and is waiting for the parishioner to report back, although there is not much more that can be removed.
c) Riverside Skips
The Clerk had confirmation a 4th bin was planned for the week beginning 26th June and a 5th bin from the 31st July.  The BDC Consultants thought there were a lot of bins along Riverside.  A reed screen was discussed if the Consultants thought this would work and a suitable place could be found.  It was reported that the Nelson landlord had been very helpful with moving the bin off the stones when it gets heavy.
d) Grant Applications

Cllr Grattan had written and submitted the grant application for the permissive path.  The Council gave her their thanks for the amount of work she had put in.  The decision will be taken on the 31st July.
e) Woodland Walk Steps

Burghwood Landscapes had tendered their apologies for not doing the Woodland Walk Steps earlier; a big job in Yarmouth had run on over a month late.  They will be starting the work on Monday 10th July.
09-07) Correspondence Received

None.
10-07) Station Road Bridge

The Clerk had found the previous correspondence between the previous Clerk and Sylvester Laboi and will contact him to request an update

11-07) Phone Box Door

Cllr Rushbrook reported that it has still not been repaired.  The Clerk will chase for more information.

12-07) Speed Sensor

The Clerk had forwarded details of the quote received for a moveable speed sensor.  Cllr Case proposed accepting the quote and Cllr Rushbrook seconded.  All agreed, with the proviso from Cllr Bilverstone that one of the sites be requested in New Road.  Two other preferred sites were Newtown and Station Road.  The Clerk and Cllr Grattan will look at the Parish Partnership grant application.
13-07) Speed Limit along The Hills
The Clerk had received a requested that the Parish Council consider asking for a reduction in the speed limit along The Hills and around the primary school.  It was reported that a speed limit reduction had been requested for New Road but it was not granted.  It was thought this request would also be rejected.  Cllr Bilverstone asked for a Play Street sign to be considered for New Road.  The Clerk to reply to the parishioner that a moveable speed sign will be purchased by the Council, and to investigate a Play Street sign/designation.
14-07) Gospel Hall Grass
Cllr Rushbrook queried the cutting of the Gospel Hall Grass.  Mr Mutten had sent the Clerk an email stating he used to pay for the grass to be cut 5 times a year but due to the groundsman’s retirement he now strims it himself twice a year in July and September.  Cllr Lester confirmed this is more than some landowners do and is acceptable.
15-07) File Storage

The Clerk asked the Council permission to investigate offsite storage for Parish files.  The Council requested she investigate asking NCC/BDC Parish Council teams if they were interested in the archives, and to see if the Village Hall has room for any storage.
16-07) Churchyard Grass Cutting

Cllr Rushbrook queried the state of the churchyard grass.  Cllr Lester confirmed Kati Cowen considered the management, after a variable start, was going well at the moment.  The management is based on where plants are currently growing.  It is the only old grassland in the village and the only other old grassland between Yarmouth and Limpenhoe.  The top areas are important grassland and are responding well to the new cutting.  There are 50% more plants, butterflies and birds already. It is possible for specific graves to be mown if requested.
17-07) Financial Matters
It was resolved that the following monthly cheques be approved for payment:
Moulton Nurseries Plant Centre - War Memorial plants

£     91.24
Zurich Insurance - annual insurance premium


£   326.17 

Reedham Community Assoc - Village Hall hire Apr-Jun 17

£     73.80
Mr C Mutten - Permissive Path grant & annual fee


£   636.00
C Dickson - salary June





£   213.82
HMRC - PAYE June






£     53.60
C Dickson - expenses - postage & receipt book


£     13.55

CGM Group - grounds maintenance July



£   330.05 

Total   = 







£1,738.23
Allotment Account

Reedham Parish Council - allotment rent



£230.00

Total  =







£230.00
Cllr Case proposed acceptance of the above payments, Cllr Ward seconded and all agreed.
The Clerk presented the Income and Expenditure report to 21st June 2017.  

18-07)   Items for the  Next Agenda

Permissive path




Speed limit





Bridge


Clerk performance review

Dog Warden

Public:
There was no public participation
17-06)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 4th September 2017 at 7.30 pm.  
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.38 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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